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June 17, 2021 
 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau  
Prime Minister  
House of Commons  
Ottawa, ON  L1A 0A6  
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca  
 
The Honourable Doug Ford  
Premier of Ontario  
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park  
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca  
 
Honourable and Dear Sirs: 
 
RE: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 
 
Please be advised that at their last regularly scheduled meeting on 
Wednesday, June 16, 2021, the Council of the Corporation of the Township 
of Perry carried the following resolution: 
 
“Resolution No. 2021-255  
Moved By: Paul Sowrey  
Seconded By: Jim Cushman  
 
Be it resolved that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Perry 
hereby supports the resolution received from the Town of Fort Erie regarding 
the proposed Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residences; and  
 
Further that a copy of this support be circulated to The Right Honourable 
Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, The Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario, Honourable Scott Aitchison, MP Parry-Sound Muskoka, 
Honourable Norm Miller, MPP Parry Sound-Muskoka, The Town of Fort Erie, 
and All Ontario Municipalities. 
 
Carried.” 
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Enclosed please find a copy of the resolution supported by the Municipal 
Council for the Town of Fort Erie on May 31, 2021. 
 
Thank you for your attention on this matter.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Beth Morton 
Clerk-Administrator  
 
Encl. 
 
c.c. Honourable Scott Aitchison, MP Parry Sound-Muskoka 
 Honourable Norm Miller, MPP Parry Sound-Muskoka  
 Carol Schofield, Clerk, Town of Fort Erie (cschofield@forterie.ca)  
 All Ontario Municipalities  
  
 
 
BM/ec  
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File #120203 

 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

The Honourable Doug Ford  
Premier of Ontario  
Legislative Building, Queen's Park  
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1  
premier@ontario.ca 

 
Honourable and Dear Sirs: 
 
Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the 
following resolution: 
 

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and 
  
Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital 
gains, and 
  
Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains 
tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada, 
and 
  
Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented 
higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and 
  
Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no 
additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to 
upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and 
  
Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to 
Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted 
savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors 
who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well 
as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and 
  
Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly 
escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability; 
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Now therefore be it resolved, 
  
That:  The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax 
exemptions on primary residences, and further 
  
That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of 
Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their 
support.    

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Yours very truly, 

 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.  
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
c.c.  All Members of Parliament 
 All Members of Provincial Parliament 
 The Regional Municipality of Niagara 
 Ontario Municipalities 
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June 25, 2021 
 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau     The Honourable Doug Ford 
Prime Minister        Premier of Ontario 
House of Commons       Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6       Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca      premier@ontario.ca 
 
Honourable and Dear Sirs: 
 
Re: Resolution – Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 
 
Please be advised that, at its meeting of June 14, 2021, the Council of The Corporation of the 
City of Port Colborne resolved as follows: 

 
That correspondence from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Capital Gains Tax on 
Primary Residence, be supported. 
 

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference. Your favourable 
consideration of this request is respectfully requested.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Amber LaPointe 
City Clerk 
 
ec: All Members of Parliament  

All Members of Provincial Parliament  
The Regional Municipality of Niagara  
Ontario Municipalities 

Municipal Offices: 66 Charlotte Street   
Port Colborne, Ontario L3K 3C8 · www.portcolborne.ca 
 
T 905.835.2900 ext 106 F 905.834.5746  
E  amber.lapointe@portcolborne.ca 
 
 

Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Division 
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Kelly Lush

From: Ashley Sloan <ashley@southstormont.ca>
Sent: June 25, 2021 11:43 AM
To: Premier of Ontario | Premier ministre de l’Ontario; pm@pm.gc.ca; Eric.Duncan@parl.gc.ca
Cc: amo@amo.on.ca; Loriann Harbers
Subject: South Stormont Resolution - Capital Gains on Primary Residence

Good day,  
 
Please be advised that Council of the Township of South Stormont passed the following resolution on June 23, 2021: 
 
Resolution No. 168/2021 
Moved By: Deputy Mayor Smith 
Seconded by: Councillor Guindon 
That Council of the Township of South Stormont supports the resolution from the Town of Fort Erie petitioning the 
Federal Government to cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax exemptions on primary residences 
that this resolution of support be sent to the Prime Minister, Premier of Ontario, local MP Eric Duncan, and all 
Municipalities in Ontario. 
CARRIED 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Ashley Sloan, AMP 
Deputy Clerk 

 

Come see for yourself!             
Township of South Stormont 
2 Mille Roches Rd., P.O. Box 84 
Long Sault, ON K0C 1P0 
Email: ashley@southstormont.ca 
Office: 613-534-8889 ext. 204 
Fax: 613-534-2280 
 

Like Us On Facebook 
 
This e-mail originates from the Township of South Stormont e-mail system. Any distribution, use or copying of this e-mail or the information it contains by other than the 
intended recipient(s) is unauthorized. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this 
communication and any copy immediately. Thank you. 

 
 

 


	2021 06 17 - Township of Perry - Letter re Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence
	City of Port Colborne Resolution - Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence
	Township of Scugog Capital Gains
	Trudeau-Ford - Capital Gains Tax
	South Stornmont - Capital Gains June 25, 2021

